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MEMORANDUM 

To: Hanover School Committee 
From: Thomas R. Raab, Assistant Superintendent 
Cc: Matthew A. Ferron, Superintendent of Schools 
Date: February 27, 2019 
Re: FY 19 Quarter 2 Revolving Account Report 

Please find attached the status of the School Department Revolving accounts as of December 31, 
2018. Half way through the fiscal year, the accounts are trending as expected. We are still 
working with the FACE program to allocate revenue and expenses appropriately between the 
Before and After Program and the Enrichment Program. There are many overlaps of staff and 
families making proper assignment of expenses and revenue a challenge. With an overall balance 
of $19,019.81, the program continues to be self-funded and provides a wide assortment of 
opportunities for Hanover families.  

There is one error to report. More salaries than were budgeted were inappropriately coming out 
of the Preschool revolving account causing it to run into the negative temporarily. These salaries 
were properly budgeted in the operating budget and should have been debiting from there. The 
negative Preschool balance has been corrected and currently the account balance is $17,649.56 
as expected this time of year. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions so that I may be fully prepared for 
our meeting.   
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